
LITTLE FLOWER PARISH 
Our Lord Jesus Christ, 

King of the Universe 

November 20, 2022 

Little Flower Weekend Masses 
 
Saturday 5 p.m. 

Sunday 10 a.m. 

Sunday, Nov. 20 at 11:30 a.m. (Korean) 

Reconciliation prior to mass OR by appointment 
 
Weekday Masses  

Tuesday 4 p.m. 

Wednesday and Friday 8 a.m. 

Thursday, Nov. 24th 9:30 a.m. 
 
 
College Park I Retirement Residence Liturgy 

1st & 3rd Thursday of the month 10 a.m.  
 
College Park II Retirement Residence Liturgy 

2nd & 4th Friday of the month 10 a.m.  
 
Office Hours (for in-person service) 

Monday to Wednesday: 9 a.m. to noon 

Saturdays:  9 a.m. to 1 p.m. 

(We continue to monitor phone calls   

  weekdays from 8:30 a.m. to 4 p.m.) 

 

Parish Staff Team  

Parish Administrator: Rev. Jake Ibay 

Office Team: Valerio Quirino and Diane Goski 

Caretaker/Maintenance:  Rick Morin 

Parish email: littleflowerregina@sasktel.net 

420 College Avenue 

Regina, Saskatchewan     

S4N 0X2 

Phone 306-522-8583 

Email:  littleflowerregina@sasktel.net  

www.littleflowerregina.ca 

Land Acknowledgement  
 

Little Flower Parish is located on  

Treaty 4 Territory, the traditional lands  

of the Nêhiyawak, Nahkawé, and Nakota, 

and homeland of the Dakota, Lakota, and 

Métis peoples. 

Little Flower is wheelchair accessible through the Edgar Street entrance. 

MISSION  STATEMENT: Little Flower Parish as a 

faith community reaches out to all in service, 

compassion and love to fulfil our mission of 

proclaiming the gospel daily in word and deed. 

O Jesus, Our Eternal King,  

       reign in our hearts. 

O Jesus, Most Merciful King,  

       reign in our hearts.  

mailto:littleflowerregina@sasktel.net


LITTLE FLOWER PARISH 

Our Lord Jesus Christ, 

King of the Universe 

November 20,2022 

Theme: The King is dead, and alive. Long live the kingdom! To participate in the kingdom of Jesus Christ is 

to follow a Messiah who shepherds and suffers for his people. 

This Week in the Parish . . .  
 
The Catholic Church invites us during the entire month of    
November, the Month of the Holy Souls, to pray for the 
faithful departed.  Offering Masses for loved ones, living 
and deceased is the ‘most powerful’ prayer. Contact the of-
fice and request a Mass for your loved ones.  
 
Mass intentions for this week are:  

 

Tues., Nov. 22 4 p.m. +Jasodra Sukhram  

Wed., Nov. 23 8 a.m. +Kathleen Wingerter  

Thurs., Nov. 24 9:30 a.m. +George Gallagher 

Fri., Nov. 25 8 a.m. +Ida Strassburger 

     +Cecilia Sali 

Sat., Nov. 26 5 p.m.  +Brenda Dyck 

     +Alan Kelm 

   

Weekday Altar Server: Barb Aman  

 

Coming Activities: 
 

Nov. 20th - Sacramental Preparation Session at 2 p.m. 

Nov. 27th - Sacramental Preparation Session at 2 p.m. 

Dec. 10/11 - Food Drive 

Dec. 10th - Women’s Faith Formation at 3 p.m. 
 

Hospital Chaplains 
 

Catholic chaplains visit patients and their 

families to address any spiritual needs. To 

receive a visit from a chaplain, call:  

 General Hospital 306-519-1405 

 Pasqua Hospital 306-519-1380 

 Wascana Rehab Centre 306-530-6511 

 

Please also let your parish know when 

you’re in the hospital. 

 

Offering of the Mass 
 

By virtue of the “communion of saints,” the Church commends the dead to God’s 

mercy and offers her prayers especially the holy sacrifice of the Eucharist, on their 

behalf. (Catechism of the Catholic Church). This practice dates as far back as Judas 

collecting a sin-offering for the dead, making atonement so they might be delivered 

from their sin. (2 Maccabees 12:39-45).  Masses may also be offered for the intentions of the living or in 

thanksgiving.  Masses are requested through the parish office. 
 
If you wish to have the Mass offered on a specific date, let us know at least one month in advance. 



 
 

 

“….giving thanks to the Fa-

ther, who has made you fit 

to share in the inheritance 

of the holy ones in light.” 

Colossians 1:12 . 

 

God wants us to be happy! Instead of looking at the 

Ten Commandments as being restrictive and telling 

us what we can’t do, look at them as guides for liv-

ing a joy-filled and peaceful life. Most of our prob-

lems arise when we put our own needs first or we 

spend most of our time trying to acquire more stuff. 

Instead, try putting God first in all things. We were 

made for God. Open your heart and let Him in! .  

Prayer Ministry 
 
Please pray for the needs of the 

sick of our parish, the home-

bound, people who are alone 

and/or afraid to go out. Pray  

especial ly for:  Germain 

Beaurivage, Annette Block, Ann 

Dormuth, Jose Estioco, Agnes Fahlman, Marlene 

Frey, Fred Fry, Jack Gebert, Dean Hutchence, 

Shelly Joubert, Judy Klenk, Don Morrell, Lima 

Perras, Claudia Sali, Ron Strassburger, Clair 

Wingerter, Louise Wingerter, the lonely, vulner-

able, and homeless, as well as the people affected 

by war in Ukraine.  

 

 

 
 

Walter & Erika Hinzmann 

November 17th—60 years 

Claude & Ginger Beaurivage 

November 18th—22 years 

Tyler & Catherine McGregor 

November 24th—15 years 

 

Richest blessings to all our couples! 

You are all special witnesses of God’s love  

and fidelity among us. 
 

FEELING GRATEFUL to . . . 

Flower Hut on College Avenue 

for donating all the fall flowers 

you may have noticed on the altar 

and around the church.  

We appreciate the gift of beauty 

these bring to our space. 

 

 

 

Father Barry Anwender who kindly 

repaired our church bells.   Listen for 

their beautiful music before weekend 

Masses! 

Journey Through Advent  with Fr. Christian 
Lindenbach 

 

Register for a weekly Advent series with Reflections 

by Fr. Christian Lindenbach, music, prayer, resources 

and other activities to enhance your Advent Journey. 

These weekly reflections will be emailed each week 

during Advent. To sign up, email 

mgurash@archregina.sk....  

Canadian Physicians for Life—Nursing  
Mentorships Available 

Holding life-affirming views as a nursing student 

can cause feelings of isolation in class or clinicals. 

It was precisely to combat this sense of isolation 

that CPL launched our nursing mentorship program.  

The goal of the program is to help nursing students 

grow to be the absolute best version of themselves, 

both professionally and personally.  

 

We warmly welcome any nursing student in Canada 

who agrees with Our Values and Principles. Visit 

physiciansforlife.ca/about/ to apply to our program 

and be matched with a nurse who can show you the 

ropes and support you on your nursing path. Stu-

dents can apply here to receive a mentor jot-

form.com/form/201685864735264, and nurses can 

apply here jotform.com/form/222356899488275 to 

offer mentorship.  

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=October+prayers&view=detailv2&&id=D8C2FD1BEDCECBD6B150EBE5AC9B2F393D9FB9DC&selectedIndex=48&ccid=uaSXElGa&simid=608001571686189722&thid=OIP.Mb9a49712519a83b2a3a8d81b00b6e5e0o0
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itwewin Corner 
 

The proper name for the people com-

monly known as the Sioux is Oceti 

Sakowin, meaning Seven Council 

Fires. Each of the Seven Council 

Fires was made up of individual 

bands, which were based on kinship, location, and 

dialect — Lakota, Dakota, or Nakota. From an-

cient times, each division of the Seven Council 

Fires had their own lifestyle, traditions, and cus-

toms, which developed similar but unique cul-

tures.   

~ Fr. John Weckend, Archdiocese of Regina  
Truth and Reconciliation Healing Committee  

TF323: Reading for Consolation, Part 2 
 
Deacon Eric and Dr. Brett visit with University of 

Regina English Department head Dr. Susan 

Johnston as we discuss reading for consolation in 

difficult times. 

Snippet: “Our faith is a faith for grown-ups, and 

we do ourselves, and we do the Church, and we 

do the faithful a disservice when we want to stay 

with; and we began talking about that comfort 

and the restoration of the social order, but we 

really do betray things if that's where we stay be-

cause that is not the way grown-ups encounter the 

world.” 

This podcast is made possible through your gen-

erous donations to our Archbishop's Appeal.  

Archbishop’s Appeal 

In this year’s Appeal, 

Archbishop Don reminded us 

that “when we place our hope 

in God, who transforms dark-

ness into light and death into 

life, we learn that all things 

are possible.” As we move 

through the coming week, let 

us reflect on a time in our life when God carried us 

through a seemingly impossible time. Let us consider 

how our donation to the Appeal can inspire hope in the 

lives of those around us.  

 

Reflection 

Today is the Solemnity of Our Lord Jesus Christ, King 

of the Universe. The readings focus on the reality that 

gift, the inheritance, that Christ the King gives us is the 

gift of eternal life. The first and second readings ex-

plore this in the anointing of King David and Saint 

Paul’s account of the divinity of Christ. Life itself was 

made through Christ, and it is Christ who reconciles the 

world back to God. The earthly rulers sneered at Christ 

on the Cross, not realizing that this was the ultimate act 

of love and devotion to God. When the criminal asks 

for eternal life, Jesus says, “today you will be with me 

in Paradise.” This shows us that our inheritance is se-

cure, since only the King of the Universe could make 

such a promise. The Church works to promote social 

justice in the world. In keeping government account-

able by enacting just legislations, to promoting equity 

and solidarity among all people, your support to the 

Annual Appeal directly supports the office of Social 

Justice in the ministry of promoting the reality of Christ 

the King. Please give generously to ensure this work 

continues.  

Archdiocese Educational Committee 
 
Over the last two years, many of the educational events 

that the Core Working Group has provided have been 

done through Zoom but we are now in a position to 

meet in person. The Core Working Group has re-

established an educational committee to oversee, coor-

dinate and arrange workshops and presentations on a 

variety of topics around clergy sexual abuse. If you 

have any questions or would like to discuss, contact the 

education committee at 306-352-1651.  

The Lion, the Witch and the Wardrobe  

A theatre production rooted in Christian tradition 

Regina Little Theatre is staging "The Lion, the 

Witch, and the Wardrobe," Nov. 30—Dec. 3 at the 

Regina Performing Arts Centre. The play is an 

adaptation of part of the Narnia Chronicles by 

C.S. Lewis, which is strongly rooted in the Chris-

tian tradition. The play is suitable for all ages. and 

more than half the cast is composed of children 

and teenagers. Bring the family! Saturday (Dec. 3) 

matinee features a $10 admission for children 12 

and younger. (306) 352-5535  
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